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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2011-615
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Members Boyer and Redman
Date of Introduction: September 13, 2011
Committee(s) of Reference: R, TEU, F
Date of Analysis: September 13, 2011
Type of Action: Monroe Street restoration moratorium; funding reallocation; waiver of prior ordinance provision; amendment to Banking Fund authorization; CIP amendment
Bill Summary: The bill places a moratorium on the restoration of Monroe Street between Broad Street and Pearl Street until the City Council takes a further definitive action to decide the road’s future.  It appropriates $800,000 from the courthouse project budget to the budget for the Gold Merit/Pope Place environmental remediation project in place of using Banking Fund borrowing for that project, and provides for carry-over of the appropriation to future fiscal years. The bill amends Ordinance 2011-407, the annual Banking Fund borrowing authorization bill, to reduce the borrowing cap by $800,000 to reflect the alternative funding source for the Gold Merit/Park Place project.  It amends Ordinance 2011-406, the 2012-16 Capital Improvement Program, to move construction of the restored section of Monroe Street from FY11-12 to FY14-15.
Background Information: The bill shifts funding from the restoration of Monroe Street adjacent to the new county courthouse to an ash site remediation project currently planned to be performed with Banking Fund borrowing.  The future of the Monroe Street restoration has been uncertain for several years as the City Council has taken actions that both mandated and then later rescinded the restoration of the street.
Policy Impact Area: Monroe Street restoration; CIP project funding source reallocation
Fiscal Impact: The bill would shift $800,000 currently budgeted in the courthouse project budget for the restoration of Monroe Street to another CIP project to fund an ash site remediation project.
Analyst: Clements
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